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Dear Ms. Simeon: 

Re: Response to Request for Comments 
Consultation: Increasing Housing Supply in Ontario (ERO #013-4190) 

Authority 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing's public 
consultation on "Increasing Housing Supply in Ontario", which requests input based on five themes: 

1. Speed: It takes too long for development projects to get approved.
2. Mix: There are too many restrictions on what can be built to get the right mix of housing where

it is needed.
3. Cost: Development costs are too high because of high land prices and government-imposed

fees and charges.
4. Rent: It is too hard to be a landlord in Ontario, and tenants need to be protected.
5. Innovation: Other concerns, opportunities and innovations to increase housing supply.

The Toronto and Region Conservation Authority (TRCA) has an ongoing interest in residential 
development processes given our experience and roles as: 

• A regulator under Section 28 of the Conservation Authorities Act;
• A public commenting body under the Planning Act and the Environmental Assessment Act;
• A resource management agency operating on a local watershed basis;
• A body with delegated authority in plan review to represent the provincial interest for natural

hazards;
• One of the largest landowners (18,000 hectares) in the Toronto region; and
• A source protection authority under the Clean Water Act.

Informed by TRCA's experience in the planning and development process, this submission focuses 
primarily on opportunities and recommended actions related to consultation themes 1 and 5 noted 
above, which would contribute to positive outcomes for the Province's housing objectives. 

Balancing land use needs 
TRCA supports the messages in the consultation document, "Increasing Housing Supply in Ontario," 
that creating more housing will help make home ownership and renting more affordable and give 
people more choice. We also agree with the statements in the document that describe housing as one 
of many competing interests for land in the urban areas of Ontario and that rules and processes exist 
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